
Impact of CityLink Tulla Widening on 
Strathmore Secondary College: 

Presentation from Strathmore Secondary College Council 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
This five minute presentation on the CityLink Tulla Widening project impact on Strathmore Secondary College is intended to give you an introduction to the issue from the perspective of community representatives on the College Council.

My name is Anne Kershaw and I am President of College Council. I am joined this afternoon by Community Representatives on Council Jim Kounetas and Darren O’Connor.

The aspect of the widening that has caused major concern for the school is this new Bell St/ Pascoe Vale Rd connecting bridge. Soaring 15 metres high it abuts the northern boundary of the school and will come as close as 5 metres to portable classrooms.
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NB: School was advised of the bridge by the contractors – NOT VicRoads or 
Transurban – and only when work on the bridge was imminent 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
One of the major concerns held by the College Council is the last of consultation that has occurred with the school. When I use the term consultation I must take a very ‘old fashioned’ view of the concept. Sherry Arnstein in 1969 but even more recently International Association of Public Participation place consultation high on a spectrum of participation and engagement.

At best the school was ‘informed’ about the bridge once its design and location had been decided.

Correspondence from the Minister for Roads maintains that VicRoads presented information to the school as the project developed.

However even this level of ‘inform’ was not undertaken by VicRoads. Senior management at the school only had dealings with the contractors – Thiess/Leighton/CPB contracting. To get the full picture of what was planned the school principal and assistant principal had to attend an evening community information session to receive any real briefing on the project.



Impact of Bell St/ Pascoe Vale Rd connecting bridge on 
Strathmore Secondary College 

• Abuts the northern boundary of 
school 

• Comes within 5 metres of 
classrooms 

• Not compatible with education 
facilities – noise pollution, air 
pollution, safety risks, 
overshadowing 

• As a large and growing school, 
limits options for the siting of 
additional portable classrooms 

• Further compromises the school’s 
constrained land parcel 

• Removes the ‘quiet enjoyment’ of 
approximately a quarter of the 
school land parcel 
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Presentation Notes
We are actually not surprised that VicRoads and Transurban failed to consult with the school about this bridge – because no one would have agreed that building a bridge of this size and scale so close to a school is a sensible idea.

We are also aware of communication from the Minister for Roads that acknowledges the school’s concerns that ‘the new bridge will overshadow parts of the college grounds … particularly on winter mornings’. Our concerns are much more substantial than this!
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